


Physician Assistants

Physicians’ Assistants

Physician Assistant

care physician.” When that wouldn’t hold up because of the
inevitable trend to specialization (e.g., surgeon assistants),
they adopted the AMA’s preferred terminology, which placed
the apostrophe before the “s” What emerged were the Joint
Review Committee on Educational Programs for Physician’s
Assistants and the National Commission on Certification of
Physician’s Assistants.

There it was, for all to see: four governing organizations
with three different terms for the same practitioner! What
were independent writers and editors to think? What were
state legislators and regulators to do? As it turns out, there are
examples of the use of all three—in addition to the use of the
“s” without any apostrophe at all. This potpourri, while clearly
not sustainable, did not yield to a quick and unified fix. In fact,
it would take decades for a common term to emerge and for
(almost) common usage to take place.

Donald W. Fisher, PhD, the first executive director of the
joint national office of AAPA and APAP, recalls clearly a
conversation with Thomas E. Piemme, MD, early in 1974,
during which they agreed that a common usage needed to be
established before state legislation became widespread and
before AAPA constituent organizations could proliferate. But
it was slow to happen. Many of the participants in governance
of the four organizations felt that further discussion of the
issue was a waste of time when there were far more pressing
issues to be discussed.

AAPA finally amended its Articles of Incorporation to
remove the “s” and the apostrophe in June 1981; ARC-PA and
NCCPA followed suit. Unfortunately, the damage had been
done. It has taken the intervening 25 years for the apostrophe
and the “s” to disappear from “physician assistant” in state
legislation and regulations, and from the incorporated names
of constituent organizations of the Academy. Even today one
can find the occasional remnant. For example, the state of
Michigan uses the apostrophe (before the “s”) in its legislation
and regulations, as does the American Society of Orthopedic
Physician’s Assistants.

A Google search of “physician assistants” reveals only
occasional use of the apostrophe among the hundreds of
entries—most often in the public press. The staffs of both
AAPA and the NCCPA are rather diligent about notifying edi-
tors of magazines and newspapers about proper usage when
they see it. But vagabonds, it seems, will always be with us. PA

THOMAS E. PIEMME, MD, is president of the
Physician Assistant History Society (PAHx).

ALFRED M. SADLER JR., MD, is
a PAHXx trustee.

The opinions expressed in this
article are those of the authors
and not of the PAHX.

PA PROFESSIONAL | MAY 2012

WWW.AAPA.ORG

53





